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April 12, 2022 

9:00 -11:00 

Meeting Notes 

Welcome and Roll 
Call 

• DMMA Director and CMCAC Chair, Stephen Groff welcomes everyone. Attendees announce 
their name and affiliation via the chat box. 

DMMA Update 

• Director Groff discussed that the COVID-19 PHE may end mid-July; 60-day notice is 
expected, but it cannot be guaranteed. 

• Discussed continued flexibility with telehealth.  Discussed that telehealth is not as a service, 
but a delivery mechanism. 

• Director shared the importance that Medicaid members update contact information, 
because at the end of the pandemic redeterminations will resume, and members will need 
to respond to requests. Updated contact information will assist in people not losing 
coverage for administrative reasons. 

SHHN Quarterly 
Report 

• Quarter One Activities: 
o PDN Workforce Capacity Study findings and recommendations 
o Feedback on the PDN Policy Manual 

• Key Issues to Note: 
o Next steps to implement PDN recommendations 
o Workgroup meetings will be extended an extra 30 minutes 

• Upcoming Activities: 
o Finalize 2022 work plan 
o The beginning of implementing PDN study 
o PDN Policy Manual revisions to the recommendations 

• Upcoming meetings: May 3, 2022; June 7, 2022; and July 5, 2022 

DME and Supplies 
Quarterly Report 

• Quarter One Activities: 
o MCO’s drafted care coordinator training 
o Focused discussion to identify and review issues related to pharmaceuticals. 

Discussing how handle this information at the next meeting. 

• Key Issues to Note: 
o Workgroup continues to work through any identified issues. 

• Upcoming Activities: 
o MCOs will finalize and deliver care coordinator training specific to DME/supplies. 
o Finalize 2022 work plan. 
o FAQ developed for DME/Supplies. 
o How to address identified issues related to pharmaceuticals. 

• Upcoming meetings: April 26, 2022 and May 10, 2022 

DELAWARE’S CHILDREN WITH MEDICAL COMPLEXITY 
ADVISORY COMMITTEE 



 

 

P a g e  | 2 of 3 

PDN Workforce 
Capacity Study 

Recommendations 

• DMMA contracted with the University of Delaware and Center for Research in Education 
and Social Policy (CRESP) in 2020. 

• Goal was to look at the capacity of Delaware’s PDN workforce to support children with 
medical complexities and their families. 

• Five targeted areas: 
o PDN Provider Agency Study 
o COVID Telehealth Study 
o Family Caregiver PDN Study 
o Non-PDN Study 
o PDN Study 

• The SHHN assisted with input on the study design. 

• Study results were given to DMMA in December 2021 and shared with CMCAC. 

• Recommendations were developed for each of the five targeted studies. 

• Next Steps: 
o DMMA will continue work with SHHN and CMCAC on updates to recommendations; 

DMMA will evaluate and determine how to move forward.  Other partners will be 
assets throughout the processes. 

DME/Supplies 
Care Coordinator 

Training 

• The MCOs shared the jointly created MCO DME/Supplies Care Coordination Training with 
the CMCAC.  This is in draft format. They asked the CMCAC for feedback for revisions.  The 
final version will be posted on the CMC Resources webpage. 

COVID-19 Update 
and Discussion 

• Director Groff gave an update on COVID-19 and the division’s work and priorities around 
the PHE. 

Public Comment  

Future Meeting Dates:  

July 12, 2022 
9:00 AM – 11:00 AM 

October 11, 2022 
9:00 AM – 11:00 AM 

 All CMCAC meetings are c urrently held via Zoom due to the COVID-19 PHE. 

 

 

 

 

  


